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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

 
 
 

All-Terrain Vehicles (Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 
 

These vehicles are not allowed (The Highway & 
Street Traffic Act) to be driven on any highway or 

within the town limits.  
If complaints are received the bylaw officer  

will be notified. 

 
 

 
 

Watering Hours 
 

Even numbered houses can water on even calendar days  
Odd numbered houses can water on odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 
throughout the calendar year.   

 
 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 

Closed Friday, July 1st  
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

 

Taxes 
 

From July – December, 2016 a 1% penalty per 
month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2017 a 10% penalty will 
be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 
 

Friendly Reminder…. 
 

Remember to dispose of your grass clippings 
appropriately. Do not dump them on others 

and/or public property. Thank you! 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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2015 Financial Statement 
 

As per Section 185 of the  

Municipalities Act summary of the  

2015 Financial Statements for Town.  

 

Stop by the Town Office to view.  
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September Louise Niwa, Acadia Valley 
  Trip to San Diego 
 

  Dave & Sarah Becker 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
  

October  Howard Jackle, Fox Valley 
  Mexican Riveara Cruise 
 

  Chris Milton 
  Medicine Hate Lodge 
 

November Bob Adams, Eatonia 
  Victoria, BC weekend 
 

  Randy & Bernie Schwartz 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
 

December  Tosha Stallmann, Eatonia 
  Edmonton Fantasyland Stay  
 

  Murray & Bonnie Hayes 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
 

January  Gordon Ried, Fort McMurray  
  $1,400 Cash 
 

  Barb Weyer 
  Medicine Hat Lodge  
 

February Denise Britton, Eatonia 
  $1,000 Travel Voucher 
 

  Gordon Ried 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
 

March   Ray Hawkins, Leader 
  $1,800 Cash 
 

  Richard Raeburn 
  Medicine Hate Lodge  
 

April  Denis Krieger, Macklin 
  $1,200 Cash 
 

  BJ & Kristin Somerville 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
 

May  Debbie Young, Calgary 
  $3,000 Cash 
 

  Kathy Hope, Regina 
  Medicine Hat Lodge 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
 
 

 

 

 

Library Board Raffle Winners 
1st Prize: Gail Morgan 

2nd Prize: Joy Assmus 

3rd Prize: Roxanne Butler 
 

Thanks to Amanda Hammel from E & G Welding for 

her donation towards the first prize also Florence 

and Annette Palmer for their donation of the third 

prize. 

Thank you to everyone who purchased a ticket. 
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July Rec News 
 

Swimming Lessons 
 

All lesson times are decided once registrations are in 

and instructors can plan according to numbers, 

everyone will be notified of their times once they’ve 

been decided (this can be a week to a few days in 

advance).  There are no lessons on weekends.  Lessons 

take place in the mornings usually from 8:30am-12pm.  

We offer all levels of Red Cross swimming lessons in 

each set.  If you are unsure in which level to register 

call the pool at 306-967-2401. 
 

Important: To those attending swimming lessons 

please keep distractions at a minimum while lessons 

are in progress.  Talking or other kids playing or 

running on the deck can distract the students from 

learning and make teaching more difficult.  Absolutely 

no one is allowed in the pool other than those 

participating in lessons during their lesson times. 

Registration forms are available at the swimming pool, 

by email or downloaded from the town website at 

www.eatonia.ca 
 

1st Set: July 11- 15*  

2ndSet: July 18-July 29  

3rd Set: August 1-5*  

4th Set: August 8-12*  

5th Set: August 15-19*  

6th Set: August 22-26 * 
 

*Please keep in mind when registering your children 

in the one week sets that they are more intense and are 

better suited to stronger and more proficient 

swimmers.  Some swimmers are unable to complete all 

the skills required in one week. 
 

If you have taken lessons from a different provider 

then Red Cross just mark on the registration form the 

last level completed and the name of the provider (i.e.: 

Lifesaving society, etc.) and you will be placed in the 

appropriate Red Cross level. 

 

Note: Please remember to shower before entering the 

pool. By washing off cosmetics, hair products and 

deodorants we are prolonging the life of our filters.  

 

 

 

2016 Swimming Pool Fees 
 

We do not accept debit or credit cards, we do accept 

cash and cheque 
 

Season Pass: 

Family-$300 

Adult-$200 

Student-$200 

Preschool/Senior-$125 

 

Daily Pass: Punch Card (10 Swims): 
Family-$15  

Adult-$50 

Adult-$5 

Student-$50 

Student-$5  

Preschool-$20 

Preschool-$2 

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Drop-in Fee: $5 

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Season Pass: $100 

Red Cross Swim Preschool: $60 with pass; $65 

without 

Red Cross Swim Kids: $65 with pass; $70 without 

 

 
 

Watch for posters as to when the first day of 

public swimming will be. 

 
PUBLIC SWIMMING 
Monday – Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

Saturday & Sunday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 
 

AQUASIZES (weekdays)—8am-9am (July only) 

Must pre-register by calling the pool 
 

LANE SWIM: Monday –Friday 6-7pm 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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July Rec News Continued… 

Check out the Town of Eatonia website 

www.eatonia.ca, the Eatonia Newsletter and the 

Eatonia Swimming Pool Facebook page to keep 

updated on the upcoming events and to keep informed. 

Summer Playground Program 
 

Games, crafts, activities and fun at the arena for kids 

ages 4 & up.  The cost is $2.00/day from 9am-noon. 
 

June Dates: June 29, 30 

July Dates: 4, 6, 8, 11, 13, 15, 18, 20, 22, 25, 27, 29 

August Dates: 2, 8, 10, 12, 15, 17, 19, 22, 24, 26 

 

Watch for posters! 
 

 

2016 Summer Playground Group 

Parents Name:____________________________  

Childs Name:_____________________________ 

Home Phone:_____________________________ 

Cell Phone:_______________________________ 

Allergies:_________________________________ 
*Please fill out this form and send it with your 
child the first time they attend playground group.  
The form only needs to be sent once. 
*It is a $2/day for each child. 
*If you have any questions or concerns please 
phone Amanda at 306-460-7130. 
*Please note we are not responsible for the 
children before or the after the program. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 

Products  
 

The Eatonia Heritage Board 
 

Is accepting tenders for the labour to replace 
approximately 1000 square feet of siding on 

the CN Station. Please quote the cost of 
labour per square foot.  

 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily 
accepted. Deadline for completion is  

October 31st.  
 

Submit tender to Box 189, Eatonia, SK or 
email to dsprice@sasktel.net by 

July 15th.  
 

For Details on the project, contact Sharon 
Price at 306.967.2693 or 306.460.5267.  

 
 

Eatonia Heritage Park 
 

Come join us this summer for our 2 
OSAC Art Shows open daily  

1:30 – 4:30 pm. 
Watch for details. 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
mailto:dsprice@sasktel.net
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Eatonia Oasis Living News—June 2016 
 

We have had a very busy, fun-filled month at E.O.L.  We have our flowers in and are waiting for them to bloom.  The 
stand-up gardens are planted and starting to sprout.   Thank you to everyone who has donated flowers, seeds, pots 
and such.  It helps us out a lot.  We have been spending time outside, when the weather cooperates, watching 
everything grow!  We have even enjoyed ice cream sundaes on the patio!  The recent rain has been a blessing, 
helping everything flourish.  Thank you to everyone who donated items and for our Garage Sale/Bake Sale.  We also 
made poppycock and did some baking ourselves to sell.   Thank you to Candy Ashford for helping with this.  We 
made over $800.00 to go towards the Activity Program at E.O.L.  A big thank you to Kristyn Thiessen who sat with 
Vicki Oomen at the Sale.  Your help was much appreciated! 
 

We have been continuing with our Morning exercises and Chair Yoga.  Thanks once again to Janice Burns and friends 
for coming and including the residents in your program.  Attendance hasn’t been great lately, but we will get 
everybody back at it.  Thank you to Marie Smith who did some flower arranging with the residents.  They really 
seemed to enjoy this.  We will have to do it again.  Weekly Bingos are still being held on Thursday afternoon at 2:30.  
If you like Bingo, gather up your quarters and come on down! 
 

There were eight residents who travelled by bus to the school to attend the Heritage Fair.  I am sure they could have 
told a few stories themselves!  It is very nice that the staff and students of Eaton School invite us to attend their 
functions.  Thank you for that.  And to the Eatonia & District Health Care Foundation, we thank you for allowing us 
to use the handivan for outings such as this.  The residents truly enjoy it. 
 

The Heart and Stroke Big Bike came to town again.  We enjoyed watching this, and enjoyed the burgers from the 
Community Barbeque that was held in the parking lot after the Big Ride.   It was nice to see so many people attend! 
 

We made cabbage rolls again this month for Sunday dinner.  Danielle Wolbaum and Candy Ashford were here to 
assist, and we used Danielle’s recipe.  Thank you, ladies!  They were delicious! 
 

The monthly party in June was hosted by the Lutheran Church ladies, and two of our residents celebrated their 
birthdays.  Our best wishes go out to Paul Eremenko and Ernal Plum.  Children from Amy’s Place entertained for us, 
and we enjoyed some lovely tarts with our coffee!  Thank you to everyone who had a part in making this a great 
afternoon. 
 

We must thank the ladies and gentlemen who provide our weekly Church services.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual 
needs is an essential part of their care.   You are appreciated by the residents and staff.  Sometimes, attendance may 
seem low, but the service is very important to the ones who do come.  Thank you to all of you!   Our service is held 
on every Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us 
 

We have 20 residents living at E.O.L.   We welcome Alma Wilson, who has just arrived.  We hope you enjoy your stay 
with us. 
 

We bid farewell to our CWEX students, Scott Hilts, Brett Stimson, Breanne Follensbee and Skye Radies.  They did 
everything from yard work to painting to baking…to name only a few jobs they were given.  There was never a 
complaint!  The staff and residents will miss you.  Come back anytime!  If there are any individuals or groups who 
would like to volunteer their time to assist with activities, provide entertainment or just come for a visit, please 
contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447.   
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any kind to our facility.  We appreciate it 
very much!! 

Have a Great Summer!! 
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ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR 

POSITION 
 

 

Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261, 

Eatonia, SK invites applications for upcoming 

Assistant Administrator position. Benefits include 

pension plan, health & dental insurance, and 

opportunity for advancement. Applicants with 

accounting and office experience preferred; send 

letter of application with resumé to Karrie 

Derouin, Reeve, P.O. Box 70, Eatonia, SK    

S0L 0Y0 before Tuesday, July 12, 2016.  
 

 
 

 

First Avenue Esthetics 
For the Month of July add a 

Shellac Finish to  

Any Manicure or Pedicure for 

50% Off! 
Located at 117 Main Street in Kindersley (Side Entrance) 

Monday to Friday 10am to 6pm Excluding Holidays 

Thursday Evenings and Saturdays by appointment 

(306)463-5001 

Sharon Steinke, Owner 

 
 
 

I would like to thank everyone for the 
cards, gifts, and best wishes for my 
future. I really appreciate the support of 
the community throughout my schooling 
and for graduation. It means a lot to me 
to have grown up in Eatonia and I will 
take that small town spirit with me when 
I go to the U of S this fall.  
 
    Garrett King 
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The Old Fashioned Christmas 

“Bathtub Races” are back! 
 

Need a summer project. Build a bathtub! 
Have an old bath tub, put some wheels on it, 
a steering system and some push bars and 
decorate it. You can even name it. We will 
also be judging for the most original and best 
decorated bathtub as well as speed. The 
Lions Club has 4 bathubs that they have so 
you can compete by showing up with a 
helmut and a team. This event is on 
Saturday, December 10th at about 4:00 pm. 
With enough entries we can have a parade of 
original bathtubs with kid’s events and adult 
events.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Eatonia Housing Authority 
 

Is requesting applications for the position of 
manager. 

Work at home on your own time. 
To commence September 1, 2016. 

 

Send resume to the 
Eatonia Housing Authority 

Box 265 
Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

 
Deadline August 22, 2016 

 
For more information contact: 

Darlene Olson 967-2582 
Or 

Sandy Guidinger 967-2725 
 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Heart 
and Stroke Big Bike Ride!! 

 

The riders raised $2,820.00 and the Silver 
Collection at the Eatonia Community Barbeque 

raised $705.50 for a grand total of $3,525.50 for 
the Heart and Stroke Foundation! 

 

Next year’s ride is tentatively set for June 16th!   
 

Hope to see you all back, and a few more! 
GREAT JOB, EVERYONE!! 

 

~Vicki Oomen 
 

 
 

 

RECREATION DIRECTOR 
 

The Eatonia and District Recreation Board is now 
accepting applications for the position of 

Recreation Director. 
 

Duties will include: 
Advisor to the board, programming, supervise 

facilities and staff, co-ordinate community 
programs, administration, public relations, 
community resource person.  Community 
population served is approximately 1,200. 

 

Deadline for applications: 
Aug. 5, 2016 or until a suitable candidate is 

found. Send resume to: 
 

Eatonia and District Recreation Board 
Box 405 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Or 
Email to: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

 
For more information contact: 306-460-7130 

 
 
 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 
 

 

Please join our family in celebrating 
Ted & Janet Miller’s 

60th Wedding Anniversary. 
 

We are having a come and go tea from 
3:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

At the Eatonia Community Hall on 
July 30, 2016. 

 
A gift to the charity of your choice is the best 

gift you can give. 
 

 

I would like to thank everyone for the well wishes, 

cards, and gifts that I received for my graduation. 

Thank You to everyone for joining me in 

celebrating my graduation. I am grateful to live in 

such a giving community. 

    Regan Bailey 

 
 

 

The Residents and Staff of Eatonia Oasis Living would 
like to thank the Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary for 
their recent donation.  We are purchasing some items 
for the Activity Program at E.O.L.: 

 Some enlarged BINGO cards 

 New shuffleboard rocks and salt 

 A Bowling Set 

 Floor Curl Set 

Thank you, ladies of the Auxiliary, for caring!  Hope 
you come join us in a game or two! 

 

 

The Community Hall Board would like to send 
a huge thank you to the following:  
 

The Gr. 12 Class for the fantastic job they did in 
cleaning the outside grounds of the hall. They 
worked hard and had all the debris cleaned up 
in short order and it looks fantastic!  
 

To Kelly Dearborn – the new bridge at the back 
of the hall looks amazing! Thank you so much 
for getting it done and installed in time for 
grad.  
 

And finally to Doug Bredy. We called you with 
very short notice to see if you could complete 
the flooring for the new bridge. Without 
hesitation you said yes and had it completed 
for grad weekend. Thank you for taking the 
time out of your days off to get this done. We 
truly appreciate it! 
 

Once again, thank you to all the above for your 
hard work and commitment to keeping our hall 
looking as great as it does!!  
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Thank-you to all our friends, neighbors, 
past and present employees and 
business associates for attending our 
Grand Opening on June 21st. We 

deeply appreciate your support and look forward to serving the community as we move forward. 
We also want to thank everyone who made a donation to the silver collection for the Eatonia 
Oasis Living. $458.15 proceeds were matched by Somerville Farms and presented to Krista Stevens 
at EOL.  
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Carol & Bob Peters 

G-Mac’s Eatonia would like to 
welcome Donny Faye, 

Agronomist to the team! Please 
feel free to stop in to say hello 

and meet our newest member! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for all the warm thoughts and 
gifts!! Appreciate it, coming from a small 
town.      

                                     Jinnian Bews 
 
 

 

A big thank you to my friends and family 
following my recent cornea implant. I really 
appreciate the meals and other food, visits, 

phone calls, and cards that I received. It 
helped a great deal in my recovery. 

I will be forever grateful to all of you. 

 

Joy Assmus 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

We would like to thank everyone for the 
cards, flowers, phone calls and hugs to help 
us through the difficult time since the sudden 
passing of my brother, Wayne. It was a 
comfort to receive caring messages of 
condolence and sympathy.  
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